

NAME: _____ **DATE:** _____

LISTENING

A. Listen and answer the questions. _____/5

1. What were Hannah and Sophia doing when the thief stole Jessie's phone?

2. How did the thief use Jessie's phone?

3. What did Rebecca think when she saw things on Jessie's social media page?

4. How did Jessie feel when she lost her pictures and messages?

5. What was Jessie's password?

VOCABULARY

B. Use the words in the box to complete the sentences. _____/8

sore throat cheat shoplift steal gossip cut school rash dizzy threaten headache

1. I can't possibly sit through another lecture today, so let's just _____ and go to the beach.

2. Phillips was captured Wednesday in Hoke County after attempting to _____, authorities said.

3. The blood loss and lack of food made her _____.

4. There might be a temptation to _____ if students sit too close together.

5. Multimillionaire athletes _____ to go on strike, demanding more benefits.

6. Sensitive skin or an allergy to fabrics, sometimes known as contact dermatitis, may also cause a _____.

7. Just look around Hollywood these days or pick up the latest _____ magazine.

8. Using a humidifier in your room can help alleviate a _____.

GRAMMAR

C. Put the verbs into the correct form: past simple or past continuous. _____/18

From: Ada
To: Becky
Subject: Naomi

Hi Becky,

Guess what, my sister Naomi is married! She (1) (get) home from her round the world trip last week with a husband!! She (2) (meet) him when she (3) (travel) round New Zealand. One afternoon, while her friends (4) (shop), she (5) (go) to look round an art gallery. She (6) (look) at a small sculpture when a young man (7) (come) into the room and he (8) (start) to put it into his rucksack. She (9) (call) the security guard because she (10) (think) the man (11) (try) to steal it. She (12) (be) really embarrassed to discover that he (13) (not steal) it – it (14) (belong) to him! Anyway, he (15) (not mind) and he (16) (ask) her to go for a coffee. They (17) (get married) a month later in Bali. We (18) (not know) anything about it! Can you believe it? He's really nice and they are very happy together!

Love, Ada

D. Complete the dialogues with the 1st conditional. _____/5

- 1 A: I'd like a newspaper.
B: Well, (I/buy) one for you if (I/go) to the shop later.
- 2 A: Has John phoned yet?
B: No, and if (he/not/phone) this afternoon, (I/phone) him this evening.
- 3 A: Is Fiona there, please?
B: No, but if (you/want) to leave a message, (I/give) it to her.
- 4 A: Is Tim going to pass his exam?
B: Well, (he/fail) if (he/not/work) harder.
- 5 A: Could I have some information about this year's concerts, please?
B: Yes, if, (you/fill in) this form, (I/send) it to you in the post.

E. Henry is cooking a meal. Give him some useful advice. Use *you should* or *you shouldn't* and the notes in the box. _____/7

Don't leave the meat in the oven for more than one hour.
Cut the onions as small as possible.
Use fresh herbs and fresh vegetables.
Don't put in too much salt and pepper.
Wait until the water boils before you put the vegetables into it.
Heat the oven before you put the meat in.
Cut the meat into four equal slices.

F. Complete the following sentences using the connectors: *or, but, however*. _____/6

1. I don't know how many times _____ how many ways I can say I'm sorry.
2. I would like to have a dog; _____, my husband is allergic to dogs.
3. I am happy because my family came on time, _____ my friend is late.
4. I don't know if he is actually trying to hide things, _____ simply doesn't know how to initiate the subject.
5. The engineers said the bridge was now safe, _____, no one wanted to risk crossing it.
6. Tom loves his country, _____ he doesn't like politics.

G. Read the conversation and then choose the correct forms. _____/8

Rachel: Have you heard about the pop festival?

Vicky: Yes, (1) **it's /it'll be** good if Express are playing. They're a great band.

Rachel: Will you be able to go, Nick?

Nick: If (2) I **ask/I'll ask** my boss, he'll give me some time off work, I expect.

Vicky: How are we going to get there?

Rachel: Well, if (3) **there are/there'll be** enough people, we can hire a minibus.

Vicky: I won't be going if (4) **it's/it'll be** too expensive.

Rachel: It (5) **isn't costing/won't cost**.

Nick: If (6) I **see/I'll see** much if we all (7) **share/will share** the others later on tonight, (8) I **ask/I'll ask** them if they want to go.

READING

H. Read the text and answer the exercises. _____/10

Emergency situations

If you had an emergency, would you know what to do? Read this guide and learn how to respond in two real-life emergency situations.

Megan

"My friend Ellie and I were sitting on the sofa and watching a movie at my house. Ellie was eating a chocolate cookie when she started to cough. She couldn't say anything. I got her some water, but it didn't help. Then I saw that she had a rash on her face. It was very scary. I didn't know how to help Ellie, so I called 911 and an ambulance came to take her to the hospital. Later, I learned Ellie can't eat nuts—she has an allergy. She's known about this for a long time. But we didn't know that there were nuts in the cookies that we were eating."

What the experts say ...

Megan did the right thing to call 911 because Ellie was having a very bad reaction and her life was in danger. But most allergies aren't as bad as Ellie's. Some people feel sick or get a headache or a stomach ache, for example. If someone has a small reaction to something for the first time, they should talk to their doctor.

Conor

"It was a beautiful day last summer. My friends and I were at the skate park. Jack was riding his new skateboard when he fell and broke his arm. He wasn't wearing a helmet, so he hurt his head, too. He was talking, but he was very confused. He didn't know his name! We were very worried. Jack's mom is a nurse, so we called her at work. She told us we shouldn't move him. She came to the park and took him back to the hospital. He was fine in the end, but it was very scary!"

What the experts say ...

Jack was very lucky in this situation. You should always wear a helmet while you're skateboarding or riding a bike. If everybody wore a helmet, they wouldn't hurt their heads.

If someone hits their head, they may feel dizzy or confused. This is called "concussion," and it is serious.

They should go to the doctor if they don't feel better after a few days. If they hit their head and can't wake up, you will need to call an ambulance.

If you think someone has broken their arm, ask an adult to take them to hospital. They shouldn't move it because they might hurt their arm even more.

Find a word that means ...

1. making a noise in your throat. _____
2. a medical problem that some people have when they eat or touch something. _____
3. an object with four wheels that you play with out of the house. _____
4. something that protects your head. _____
5. a feeling when you aren't sure about something. _____

Answer the questions.

1. Where were Ellie and Megan sitting when the medical emergency happened?

2. What happened to Ellie's face?

3. What can't Ellie eat?

4. What was Jack doing when he broke his arm?

5. How did Conor know that Jack was confused?
